Town of Washington
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
June 01, 2017, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.
ASSEMBLY
MEMBERS:   Bob Williams, Tom Marshall, Al Krygeris
1.2 Visitors: None
2.0 Minutes: Williams moved to approve the minutes of May 25, 2017, Krygeris second all voted in favor. 

IMPORTANT DATES:
June 6, 2017, Planning Board meeting 6:30 pm at the Town Hall
June 7, 2017, Park & Rec meeting 6:00 pm at the Town Hall
June 8, 2017, Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall
June 13, 2017, Cemetery Trustees meeting 7:00 at the Town Hall 
June 21, 2017, Conservation Commission meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall
July 7, 2017, Camp Morgan Summer Program Registration Night at the Town Hall 6:00 -7:00 pm	

DID YOU KNOW? 
1. The Fire Department is seeking EMT volunteers for the Rescue Squad. Please contact  Chief DeFosse at 495-3133/508-641-4538 cell
1. The Selectmen are seeking volunteers for the appointed positions vacated on the Board of Adjustment. Please contact Deb DeFosse at 495-3661 
1. July 1, 2017, Washington Snowriders Annual Flea Market on the Town Common Contact Vivian Clark with any inquiries at 495-3405
1. Washington Hike Saturday, June 10th to Bradford Bog 10:00 to Noon. Meet at the Bradford Spring trailhead. Questions: wcc@washington.org 
1. Washington Community Garden is looking for a few interested gardeners to join the group. More info e-mail Arin Mills at arin.mills@gsinet.net or call Deb at 495-3661. 


3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 
3.1 David Shipman Tm # 13/17 requesting a building permit for the new construct of a 32 X 24’ house. Marshall inspected finding all setbacks are in compliance. Williams moved to approve the building permit Krygeris second all voted in favor
. 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 
4.1 Resident phoned updating the selectmen that the septic has been repaired.
4.2 Assisted engineer with identifying property on Valley Road
4.3 Rick Evans (DRA Forestry) met with the selectmen, David Marazoff and Kristine Chidester regarding the timber tax matrix and how the state processes timber tax calculations. Also discussed alternatives for processing town input to the state system. 
4.4 John Durfee asking what the requirements are for a building permit and asked for property files from other residents on Woodpecker Road that has submitted building permits in the past.  DeFosse assisted with files. 
4.5 Tom Talpey reviewed the history of the NH Turnpike toll booth that was located by the fire department on Lempster Mtn. Rd. 
4.6 Conference call with Matt Serge (town council) regarding the meeting Williams had with Cummings to discuss a resolution with the right of way issue at his property on Washington Drive. The select board along with Matt agrees to move forward with the existing case.
4.7 Ron Jager discussed the possible rehabilitation of the historic town pound. The selectmen support Ron to continue with further research. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1 Jim Berry, (Health Officer) 
5.1.1 Updated the selectmen with trash complaint
5.1.2 Updated that the septic on Cross Road has been completed and operational. See 4.1
5.1.3 Followed up with possible tick issue and the select board agreed at this time no further action are being taken. 
5.2 Janice Philbrick (Deputy Health Officer)
5.2.1 Provided a copy of a brochure and flyer regarding ticks and mosquito to possibly hand out with Camp Morgan Summer Camp sign-ups.

5.3 Ed Thayer
5.3.1 Updated the selectmen that Shane will start the cut at the Fire Department the week of June 5, 2017 
5.3.2 Discussed the cistern for the fire/rescue project
5.4 Chief Murdough
5.4.1 Discussed a personnel matter
5.4.2 Reviewed an email he had received regarding information needed from a past FEMA Grant. Selectmen were not aware of the grant would need to look into further. 
5.5 Chief DeFosse
5.5.1 Updated the selectmen with the comparison on the bids received for the new ambulance. Also discussed some options the rescue was considering to implement with the new purchase. 
5.5.2 Discussed the new leased air packs and explained they would need to purchase mounting clips. Chief is currently looking into the cost for a static test for the tanks. 
5.5.3 Rescue per diem has checked periodically through the town and notice that there are several residents without 911 numbers posted. The selectmen asked to forward information that was collected for considerations of what actions should be taken. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]5.5.4 The fire department had received three vehicles for training would like to expend the cost under the fire department budget to have them relocated for training. Selectmen approved the expenditure. 
5.5.5 Chief announced that Denise Hanscom has resigned from the Rescue Squad as of July 1, 2017. The selectmen appreciate and thank Denise for all years she dedicated herself to the Rescue Squad and the community, she will truly be missed. 
6.0 PUBLIC: None
7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1 Department of the Treasury, acknowledgment of the town's April 19, 2017, Form 8038-G (tax-exempt bond form. 
7.2 Southwestern Community Services thanking the citizens of Washington for their financial report. Filed
7.3 New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Approval for Construction of Individual Sewage Disposal System (ISDS) for TM. # 20/67. Filed  
7.4 Powers Generators provided a Preventive Maintenance Agreement.  Tabled
7.5 New Hampshire Municipal Association Legislative Bulletin # 22, public reading file
7.6 New Business Review Vol. 39, public reading file 
7.7 Sullivan County Registry of Deeds provided the Lien Execution Report (Levy Year 2016).
7.8 Property Transfer Survey TM. # 10/17 – 10/18, forward to the assessors for processing
7.9 Lake Sunapee Region VNA & Hospice invite for a free film screening and discussion of the PBS Frontline documentary Being Mortal. For additional information call 603-526-4077.
7.10 E-mail to the selectmen regarding the RV that has been parked on Rte 31. Hoping the town will take steps to prevent this and other areas along Rt. 31 from becoming unsupervised used car lots. DeFosse to reach out to the owner of the RV. on behalf of the selectmen. 
7.11 Department of Revenue provided the approved copy of the MS 232.  

8.0 OLD BUSINESS: 
8.1 Williams updated the selectmen regarding the fire/rescue project. Discussed progress and approved changes in the architectural design.  The selectmen agreed to move forward with the structural engineer. Williams expects a follow-up fire/rescue committee meeting next week. 
9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 
9.1Williams moved to approve the permanent application for Veterans Property Tax Credit Krygeris second all voted in favor. 
10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 6,760.52 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 140,381.30 for the week of June 2, 2017. 
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:
11.1 Williams moved to adjourn at 8:26 pm and Krygeris second. All voted in favor.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse	

